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WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL!             

Dear Parents, 

 

The 2021-22 academic year was a year that we will remember for  

many outstanding achievements that were recognised by organisations 

outside our school community.  

 

The highlights are surely the exceptional results that our students achieved in their IGCSE/AS/A2 Cambridge 

International Assessment exams. Due to these June 2021 results and other factors the school was also felicitated 

by the Yalla Schools organisation in the ‘Best School’ category at an event at the Middlesex University.   

 

Many improvements with regards to the infrastructure and facilities to enhance our students’ learning experiences 

will, God willing, be noticed when everyone returns in August 2022. This guide provides general information to 

prepare you and your child for their return to school. Each section in the school will provide more detailed 

information relevant to the respective sections. 
 

We really look forward to welcoming our students back! 

 

Leonard Murphy 

Principal 
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KEY MESSAGES AND ACTIONS FOR PARENTS 

TO SUPPORT THEIR CHILDREN BEFORE 

SCHOOL RE-OPENS 

 

 

 

o Encourage children to discuss their questions and concerns regarding the new academic year and re-assure them that 

with the support from home and the school they will be successful and safe. 

 

o Highlight the positive aspects of returning to school such as being able to meet their friends and learning new things.  
 

o Continuously check in with your children to evaluate their well-being when school begins. 

 
o Stay informed about COVID-19 and other diseases through reputable sources. Be aware of fake information/myths that 

may circulate by word-of-mouth or online. 

 

o Following basic principles, with the guidance of the appropriate authorities, can help keep students, teachers, and staff safe 

at school. 
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Approach to Reopening School for the  

Academic Year 2022-2023 

Students are due back to school on Monday, 29th of August. In some sections there will be a 

staggered start of the academic year. Please read the information related to your child/ren’s 

section/s carefully. 

 

If there are no changes in the country’s health and safety regulations for schools before school opens, the 

guidelines described in this document will be followed in an effort to keep everyone safe and healthy, while 

promoting the best possible opportunities for effective learning. 

 

Please familiarize your child/ren of our approach to reopen school so students can continue learning, and 

find out how we’re keeping the health, safety and wellbeing of students and staff our top priorities. 

 

PLEASE NOTE: Unfortunately, AUS will not be able to provide discounted rates on school fees or 

bus fees, but please make sure to contact the accounts department regarding a support plan if 

the current difficult circumstances necessitate it. 
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IMPORTANT TO NOTE: 

 

o It is mandatory for all children of school-going age to be enrolled and registered in a KHDA licensed school 

for Academic Year 2022/23 – even if an arrangement has been agreed with the school that your child/ren 

may join after the first day. This is very important to avoid any chance of your child/ren to repeat an academic 

year in the future due to not complying with the Ministry of Education (MoE) regulations. 

 

o Please ensure that you are present in the UAE to allow your child/ren to start on the 29th of August 2022.  
 

o For now, students will still be expected to wear face masks when they attend school. 

 

o Inform the Principal or Head of Section if your child has undergone bereavement or loss due to the 

pandemic.  

 

NOTE: ONLY IF MANDATED BY THE AUTHORITIES AT THE TIME OF THE SCHOOL REOPENING it may be required for your 

child to undergo a COVID-19 PCR test prior to the start of the new academic year and share the report with the school. At the date 

of release of this document, it was NOT a requirement. 
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HEALTH AND HYGIENE 
o AUS will continue to offer a safe learning environment, meeting 

all mandatory regulations, for onsite learning. The school has 

been complimented by KHDA, DHA and the Dubai Municipality 

inspectors for the high standards of health and safety that they’ve 

observed during their inspection visits throughout the pandemic. 

 

o The entire school will be cleaned and sanitised every day in the 

afternoon hours when all the students and staff have left. 

 

o Cleaning and sanitising of all the contact surfaces including  

AC, door handles, switches, water faucets, keyboards,  

monitor screens, etc. will be done every day after school. 

 

o Any support or maintenance work that requires external service providers will be carried out after school 

hours only. 

 

o All support and maintenance people will also comply with the guidelines provided by the health and safety 

authorities. 
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EMERGENCY MEDICAL PROCEDURES 

IN CASE OF SUSPECTED COVID-19 

CASE OR OTHER DISEASES 
 

o Any suspected case will be referred to the isolation room directly 

without going to the school clinic where the school doctor or 

nurse on duty will immediately isolate the person in accordance to 

the KHDA and DHA regulations.  

 

o If it is a student, the parent/s will be called immediately and the 

parent will have to come and collect the student from school. The 

parent will be required to take the student to a clinic/ hospital for 

further consultation and appropriate other testing as required for the 

specific circumstances, and update the school about the same along 

with the medical documents. If the parent or any other pre-approved 

person are not able to come and collect the child, the child will be kept in the Isolation Room and the school’s counselling or 

medical staff will support the child till s/he is collected safely.  

 

o Any suspected case of student/ staff sent back from school, will be allowed to join back as face-to-face learning/ teaching only 

if given a clearance from the treating doctor as per the latest guidelines provided by DHA and/or KHDA. 

 

o In all COVID-19 Positive cases, the necessary tracking and tracing procedures will be followed to identify anyone whom have 

possibly been in contact with the infected person and the updated protocols will be followed with regards to self-quarantine 

and monitoring their health 
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SUPPORTING THE WELLBEING OF AN INFECTED PERSON WHEN SUSPECTED OF COVID-19 OR OTHER 

INFECTION FROM ONSET TILL RETURNING TO SCHOOL AGAIN 

 

 

o The School Doctor and Nurses are trained to calm and 

reassure any child or adult brought to the isolation room 

when suspected of COVID-19 or other infections. Their 

counselling is supported by clear communication 

documentation provided by relevant authorities and 

support organizations.  

 

o The school counselling team, that is led by the Head of 

Inclusion, is also trained to provide additional support to 

children who may be referred to the isolation room 

directly without going to the school clinic for 

suspected COVID-19 or other infections.  

 

o Both the medical and counselling staff also provide appropriate support to the parents or caregivers of the children from 

identifying suspicious symptoms till returning to school again. 
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ENTRY PROTOCOLS 
 

o The most up-to-date health and safety protocols will be followed as shared by KHDA and DHA at that time. When arriving at 

school, all students and staff may be required to wear their own masks and may be sent home if not in compliance with the 

health & safety regulations.  

 

o All students using their own transport must report to school before 7.30am as the homeroom/registration lesson starts at 

7.30am. 

 

o Parents or other care givers will not be allowed to enter the school premises with their children but may enter the 

school via the Main/Taher Hall reception to speak to the receptionist or parent liaison officer for any queries or support after 

their temperatures are checked and other health and safety checks have been conducted. 
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OWN TRANSPORT STUDENTS’ ARRIVAL ARRANGEMENTS 

The most up-to-date health and safety protocols will be followed as shared by KHDA and DHA at that time. The following entry points 

are very important to adhere to, to ensure swift entry onto the school campus: 

 

 

➢ Years 1-4 students will enter and leave the premises from Gate 3 close to the 

administrative reception area. The Years 5 and 6 students enter and leave the 

school at Gate 6 (close to the Padel Tennis courts). 

 

 

➢ FS2, Secondary School and Sixth Form students will enter from the Main 

Reception area at the Taher Hall  

 

 

 

o When there is more than one sibling entering the school at the same time, the entrance will be used of the youngest sibling.  

 

o Teachers and other staff will be on duty to support and guide students to their classrooms immediately without congregating 

elsewhere first. 
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BUS TRANSPORT STUDENTS’ ARRIVAL ARRANGEMENTS 

o Students and staff using the school’s bus transport will be checked for 

temperature and other symptoms at the point of boarding the bus according 

to the most up-to-date health and safety protocols required by KHDA and 

DHA at that time. In the event that a student or staff member shows any 

symptoms of COVID-19 or other infections, s/he will not be allowed to board 

the bus.  

 

o When arriving at school, bus students and staff will move to their classrooms 

directly without congregating elsewhere first. Staff will be available at the bus 

gate to support and guide bus students to their classrooms. 

 

o In the event that a student or staff member develops any possible COVID-19 or other diseases’ symptoms during the bus ride, 

s/he will be taken directly to the Isolation Room in the school. 

 

BUS TRANSPORT  
o Teachers and other school staff using the school’s bus transport, will arrive to school before or by 7.15am – 7.30am in the 

mornings. 

o Bus students are due to arrive from 7.15am till around 7.30 am and leave school at 1.45pm on Mondays to Thursdays and 

11.45am on Fridays. 

o FS2 buses leave at 11.45am on Mondays to Fridays. For any alternative arrangements, please contact the Head of FS and 

the bus transport manager and make sure to confirm the agreed arrangements via email.  

o It is very important that all students and staff follow the bus-specific seating plan that the bus driver provides and that seatbelts 

are worn. Where necessary, older siblings may be allowed to sit with their younger siblings. 
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o Safety signage and hand sanitiser will be available on every bus and before 

and between trips the buses will be cleaned and sanitised.  

o Till further notice, wearing masks will be compulsory for all the students 

and staff on the school buses at all times. 

o According to the most up-to-date health and safety protocols required 

by KHDA and DHA at that time, students’ and staff’s temperatures may 

be taken BEFORE boarding the bus and WILL NOT be allowed to board 

if the body temperature reading exceeds 37.5 degrees Celsius.  

o If there is any reason to suspect someone of exhibiting COVID-19 or other 

infections’ symptoms, s/he will not be allowed to board the bus at the 

pick-up point and the parent will be called immediately to keep the child 

at home. If the parent is not physically there at the moment of pick-up, 

students will be supported and supervised by a nanny on each bus and accompanied to the isolation room at the school clinic while 

the parents will be contacted to come and collect the student. The nannies and drivers will also be wearing masks at all times. 

o All buses are fitted with CCTV cameras as per the RTA regulations to further improve the safety of everyone during 

bus trips. 

  

EXITING PROTOCOLS 

o At the end of the school day, bus students will be guided directly to the buses from 1.35pm where the bus nannies and 

drivers will ensure that they sit according to a specific seating plan and wear their seatbelts. The buses leave school at 

1.45pm on Mondays to Thursdays and at 11.45am on Fridays. 

 

o Own transport students will be guided directly to the same dedicated pick-up areas as where they have entered in the 

mornings to be collected from 1.50pm on Mondays to Thursdays and from 11.50am on Fridays. FS2 students using own 

transport, may be collected from Gate 1 (close to the administrative reception at the back of the school). Parents are 

requested to adhere to these arrangements to keep our students, staff and parents as safe as possible.  
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EARLY PICK-UP OF STUDENTS WITH PRIOR ARRANGEMENTS 

For early pick-up of your child, send an email to the Class Teacher and Year Leader/Deputy Head (Cc the relevant Head of Section) 

to request an early pick-up with the acceptable reason and relevant evidence attached to your email. Bring the email confirming the 

approval with to the reception to collect your child. Students will not be allowed to leave early without this prior permission. 

 

ARRANGEMENT OF MEETINGS  

o Meetings with parents will be arranged by prior appointment and in the best way possible to avoid any interference of our 

students’ learning.  

 

o The online parent-teacher meetings (PTM) have proven to be more effective and time-efficient than the previous face-to-face 

meetings. The regular, calendared PTMs will be confirmed by the relevant heads of section and arranged via the Video 

Interactive feature on the school’s new Portal/LMS App, called EDUNATION.  

 

o If you need an additional appointment to discuss your child’s progress or other issues, please email the relevant staff 

and section leaders to confirm the arrangements. 

 

ATTENDANCE 
 

o The return date to school for 2022-23 is on 29th August 2022 from which date attendance will be registered – either for 

physical or online lesson attendance as is relevant for the different groups of students.  

 

o FS 2 will only have online meetings and classes for the first week as explained in the separate FS2 guidelines that have been 

shared with FS2 parents after registration. 
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o Absence is only authorised for the following reasons, confirmed by a signed letter from the parents/guardians or by the way of 

official documents to attest for the full duration of the absence: 

• Illness 

• Death of a first- or second-degree family member 

• Scheduled doctor appointments 

• Essential and urgent family travel for matters such as medical treatment or death of a family member 

 

PLEASE NOTE: Authorised absence is not recorded as the student being present in the school on the day/s, BUT as 

“Authorised Absence” 

 

o It is the parents’ responsibility to notify the school of planned absences in advance and submit any appropriate documentation 

as required. 

 

o Students with any high-risk health conditions may be exempted from physically attending the school premises upon submission 

of a medical certificate attesting the medical condition. Further guidelines will be shared as they become available from the 

authorities. 

 

o Where officially registered Students of Determination follow specialised learning programs online via the Distance Learning 

(DL) program it will be accessible on the EDUNATION Portal/Student App. Login details for individual students for the 

new academic year will be sent to parents via email during the week beginning 29th August. 

 

o Exempt students are still required to attend classes remotely via the school’s Distance Learning (DL) program that will be 

accessible on the EDUNATION Portal/Student App. Login details for individual students will be sent to parents via email 

during the week beginning 29th August. 
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IMPORTANT 
Due to the shift to appropriate and efficient use of the latest technology, including e-resources, every 

student from Year 5 – 13 must bring his/her OWN DEVICE TO SCHOOL e.g., laptop or tablet/iPad and 

WILL NOT BE ALLOWED TO SHARE with anyone. Expectations and requirements with regards to this 

will be clarified by the relevant Heads of Section.  
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FOUNDATION STAGE 2 (FS2) 
 

NOTE: Please refer to the FS2 Booklet and welcome letter that have been  

e-mailed to every new student in the first week of July. 

 

We are all very pleased to be back to face-to-face learning that will provide  

opportunities for our students to engage with a more valuable learning experience, 

including high-quality online resources.  

 

In FS2 we are using Tiny Tracker for parents to keep closer track of their children’s progress. Your child’s learning journey will be 

posted on Tiny Tracker and the login details will be provided to parents during the first week’s online meetings with teachers. 

The first 3 weeks is always the most difficult for the new students and parents. In order to make transition from home to 

school easier we are following a staggered start for our students. During the first few weeks the main focus is for our 

students to settle in to the new learning environment, getting used to the new boundaries and expectations and making 

children familiar with the new environment. 

 

Zoom Meetings 

23rd August- Zoom links will be shared from the class teacher via mail. 

24th & 25th August- Meet the Teacher on Zoom. 
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29th, 30th, 31st August & 1st September 

This day’s parents can come and visit the classes with students to get familiar with the surroundings and teachers. Please do visit 

the classes as per below mentioned dates according to the student allotted sections.  

More information will be shared by the class teacher the week before. 

29th August- (A, B, C)   (8am- 9am)  

30th August- (D, E.F)    (8am- 9am) 

31st August- (G, H, I)   (8am- 9am) 

1st September- (J, K, L) (8am- 9am) 

 

5th & 6th September 

ONLY Students of FS2 A, B, C, D, E, F sections will come to school. 

 

7th & 8th September 

ONLY Students of FS2 G, H, I, J, K, L sections will come to school. 

 

9th September 

All students will come back to school 
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 Early Bus will leave at 11:40am. 

 Late bus children leave classes from 1:20pm and siblings will be in class until home time at 1:45pm. The children eat 

lunch, have a break and follow a creative program until it is time to leave. 

 FS2 students enter at the Main/Taher Hall gate where the required health and safety checks will be performed and a 

staff member will meet them to accompany them to their classrooms.  

 Parents/care-givers are NOT allowed to enter the school premises when students enter or exit the building.  

 A teacher or an assistant will welcome our children and accompany them to their classrooms in the morning and will do the 

same in the afternoon to bring them to the collection point at Gate 2. 

 Own transport students’ parents may collect their children from 12.15pm till 12.25pm from the dedicated areas close 

to Gate 2 at the Administrative Reception of the school.  

 Parents are NOT allowed to enter the school premises to collect their children. Please be on time it is very hot during 

the Summer months. 

 Own transport students who leave late can be collected at Gate 1 at 1:45pm. Parents that are late for pick up can 

collect students from 2:00pm at Taher Hall. 

 They will follow the same bus transport and own transport protocols than other students in terms of measuring their 

temperatures and physical distancing arrangements.  

 All the resources will stay at school. Please don’t buy a school bag as it is part of the stationary and each child will 

receive a school bag. 
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All students will use their own dedicated writing resources and it will not be allowed to be shared.  

Regular hand washing and/or hand sanitizing routines will be followed at very regular intervals throughout the day.  

Sharing of food and other equipment will not be allowed and it will be vigilantly monitored and managed to ensure the highest safety 

standards.  

Dedicated nannies and cleaning staff will keep all areas, including the washrooms, clean and sanitized.  

When visiting the washrooms students will be accompanied by dedicated nannies and follow the social distancing rule while waiting 

their turn. 
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PRIMARY SCHOOL (YEARS 1-6) 
 

 All students will be taught in-school (unless we receive KHDA 

notification of any required changes due to Covid-19). 

 

 Years 1 and 5 will have their induction / first day in school on Monday, 

29th August 2022. 

 

 Years 2,3,4 and 6 will start back on Tuesday, 30th August 2022. 

 

 School Gates will open at 7.15am and lessons will start at 7.30am. 

Please ensure the children are on time and remember it takes them a few 

minutes to get from your car to the classroom if you are dropping them. 

 

Years 1 - 4 enter from Gate 3. 

 

Years 5 & 6 enter from Gate 6. 

 

Older siblings can enter from the same gate as their younger siblings. 

 

 Parents will not be allowed to enter the school premises at the start of term, we will advise you as soon as this is possible.  

PLEASE NOTE: All stationery, books and notebooks will already be in the classrooms ready for the students. 

 

 Students in Years 1 - 3 will need to bring their own lunch & snacks to school in a proper thermo lunch bag for hygiene reasons. 

They will also need reusable water bottles. Please ensure these are labelled with your child's name and section. 

 

 Students in Years 4 - 6 are also welcome to bring their own snacks however there is a small canteen on-site if they wish to 

buy snacks as well.  They should also bring a named, reusable water bottle each day. 
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 PE uniform - we will allocate house colours during the month of September as students settle and we will notify all parents 

before the end of September which house colours they need to buy for PE.  Existing students will not change houses, Year 1 

& new students will be allocated new houses to ensure even distribution. Until 1st October, students can wear any colours on 

PE days. After October 1st, students will need to wear the correct house colours as designated. 

 

 EDUNATION - All students need to be logged in to the Edunation student portal.  All parents need to log in the Edunation 

parent portal. These are two separate portals with different information shared on each. Parents, we communicate with you 

through the Edunation Parent Portal which works on your mobile phone or other device. Details to follow when term starts. 

 

 The school day ends at 1.35pm when bus students will move to the buses. 

 

 Own Transport (OT) students will move to GATE 3 (Yrs 1 - 4) or GATE 6 (Yrs 5 & 6) at 1.40pm and gates will open for 

collection shortly after (once the buses have cleared to avoid congestion). 

 

GATES 3 & 6 will close by 2pm and late students will need to be collected from Taher Hall. Please note this is an outside area 

and students get hot and bothered waiting for late collection so please try to arrive before 2pm. 

 

 Friday will have an earlier finish of 11.30am with pick-up between 11.40am - 12.00noon. 

 

 All KHDA & DHA protocols will be closely followed in the interests of the entire AUS community.  We will update you 

as/when these change from KHDA/DHA. 
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SECONDARY SCHOOL - BOYS & GIRLS (YEARS 7-11) 
 

• Our Face-to-Face (F2F) model will provide opportunities for our students 

o to engage with a valuable face-to-face learning experience, including  

o appropriate, high-quality online resources.   

 

• All Secondary students will start the academic year with a staggered approach as per the table below which was shared in 

the last SWAY newsletter of the year. As you can see the 31st of August is the first day that all students will be back in full  
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• Parents/care givers are NOT allowed to enter the school premises when students enter or exit the building. 
 

• Secondary school students have new timetables this year that means that they will be moving around the school each lesson. 
This will facilitate exercise plus necessitate the need to always have it with them. 
 

• Students will continue to have to wear masks and regular hand washing/sanitization will be included in the daily routines. 
 

• As we go through the first few weeks, children will be steadily furnished with the resources that the school provides. 
Please note that we are a BYOD (Bring Your own device) School, this includes Tablet computers such as IPADS, which the 
school does not provide. However, it is expected that your child has these available. Note also that the school does provide 
some textbooks and exercise books, this is by no means exhaustive, but does allow your child to access the curriculum if used 
fully. We do not provide stationery, pencils, pens etc.  

 

• Through the course of the year, we will be utilising a wide range of assessment mediums including online, project based, 
coursework, external exams such as GL and CAT 4 and not least teacher views and opinions. The data and information are 
triangulated in order to determine your child’s progress through the year.  

 

• School start and finish continues as previously; however, we have made changes to the school day which will be shared with 
students in the first week. 

 

• We will be sending out our first Newsletter of the year via Edunation on the 26th August. 
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SIXTH FORM (YEARS 12-13) 
 

 Our Face-to-Face (F2F) model will provide opportunities for our 

students to engage with a valuable learning experience, including 

appropriate, high-quality online resources.  

 

 Our AUS Learning Management System software, Edunation, 

supports our student’s learning. It is also used for all communication 

between the school and parents (Edunation Parent Portal/App) and 

students (Edunation Student Portal/App). All parties are encouraged 

to have access to the application.  

 

 All Sixth Form students will start the academic year on Monday, 29th 

of August from 7.30am.  

 

 On the first day all ‘own transport’ (OT) Sixth Form students should enter the school at the Taher Hall reception gate. Both 

bus and OT should then make their way to the Sixth Form building where they will be met by staff and redirected.  

 

 Parents may collect their children from 1.50pm from Taher Hall reception gate. Further details to any change of school timing 

will be shared with students in the first week back. Parents are NOT allowed to enter the school premises to collect their 

children. 

 

 Buses will leave just after 1.35pm and any Covid or other protocols are expected to be followed.  
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 When there are specialty venues to be visited for effective learning e.g., Science labs, IT labs and PE lessons, special care 

needs to be taken during the movement of the smaller groups of children to avoid any close encounters with other students. 

Special care will be taken to ensure social distancing and any other safety protocols need to be effectively observed. 

 

 Till further notice, it is mandatory for all students to wear face masks and regular hand washing/sanitisation is 

encouraged. All KHDA protocols are strictly adhered to, and students will be made aware of any changes.   

 

 Sixth Form students can use the canteen during the lunch break. Date of opening and food options will be given during the 

first week back. 

 

 Regular assessments determine and track students’ attainment and progress per lesson, per topic and per term. Online 

assessment is not an option in the Sixth Form and only a medical note for the actual student can be used for absence of these. 

No make-up sessions are offered to students without approved medical documentation. Parents and students are 

encouraged to attend all Parent Teacher consultations during the academic year.  

 

 Students may study additional subjects outside of the options offered on the approval of the Head of Sixth Form. Any subject 

with a practical or coursework component is not offered to these ‘external’ students. Dropping or changing of 

subjects will only be allowed up until 15 September 2022. This will be determined by subject numbers and with the approval 

of the Head of Sixth Form.  

 

 All Sixth Form students sign both the Mobile and BYOD policy forms. These will be strictly adhered to and ONLY a laptop or 

iPad/Tablet is considered a device. 

 

 It is required that all Sixth Form students are in full school uniform from the first day back. Parents/guardians need to ensure 

that the correct uniform and shoes are purchased. Students will be given one week grace period to be in full school uniform. 

All students will wear the Sixth Form PE kit on the respective day only and are expected to participate in lessons. 
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 All textbooks, e-learning resources and copy books will be supplied to students. They are expected to carry them to school 

on each day of their respective lessons.  

 

 All Sixth Form Student Leadership positions will be advertised in the first week of school starting. Students are encouraged to 

participate in school life outside of the classroom.  

 

 Any career guidance support will be advised by Ms Priscilla Mathew - priscillamathew@arabunityschool.ae 

 

 Any examinations queries will be supported by Ms Rimziya Kaldeen - examinationofficer@arabunityschool.ae 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:priscillamathew@arabunityschool.ae
mailto:examinationofficer@arabunityschool.ae
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INCLUSIVE EDUCATION SUPPORT 

 

 

 

 

❖ For our Students of Determination and Students with Special Education Needs, individual education plans (IEPs) will be 

prepared in collaboration with the students, parents, teachers and other specialists (if appropriate). Our Inclusion Team, 

headed by Ms Dhanya Augustus (Head of Inclusion). 

 

❖ If a parent decides NOT to send his/her child/ren to school for the On-Campus day visits, an official request via email should 

be sent to the relevant Head of Section PRIOR TO THE START OF THE SCHOOL. The reason/s for this decision should be 

clearly explained and any relevant documentation added for the school’s records and reference of the KHDA and MoE. 
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 OPTIMIZING SCHOOL FACILITIES 

LABORATORIES & LIBRARIES 

 

o Sanitizers will be available in all the labs too. 

  

o Till further notice, the wearing a mask at all times will be compulsory for everyone present in the labs. 

 

o The same safety regulations will apply for the Computer labs. 

 

o All the health and safety measures will be followed in the school library too. 

 

o Arrangement of the reading tables, chairs and bookshelves will also be organised in compliance with KHDA 

& DHA regulations. 

 

 

SCHOOL CLINIC 

 

o A sufficient number of medical staff will always be available in all the clinics in each section of the school. 

 

o They will all be wearing necessary personal protection equipment as per the guidelines from the authorities. 

 

o The Clinic Waiting Rooms will follow safe social distancing protocols at every time. 

 



 

31 | P a g e  
 

 

ISOLATION ROOM 

 

o A dedicated Isolation Room will be available close to the main clinic in the event that someone is suspected 

of COVID-19 or any other infection and symptoms. 

 

o Parents will be notified at the earliest in the event of any suspicious symptoms suggesting possible COVID-

19 or any other infection. 

 

WASHROOMS 

 

o The use of washroom will be managed and monitored strictly to avoid excessive students in the area.  

 

o Limited number of students will be allowed to use the washrooms at a time. 

 

o Washrooms will be cleaned on a regular basis to keep them clean, sanitized and dry. 

 

o Hand wash, toilet paper/tissue, sanitizers will be available in all the washrooms to maintain utmost hygiene. 
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CONTACT INFORMATION FOR RESPECTIVE SECTIONS 

Remember to use the email addresses below for communication with the respective sections in the school:   
 
Admission Office:                                    admission@arabunityschool.ae     
Reception:                                         reception@arabunityschool.ae  
 
Foundation Stage 2:                 
Head of Section: Ms Elza:                       elizabeth.debruyn@arabunityschool.ae   
FS2 Secretary:     fssecretary@arabunityschool.ae   
 
Primary School: 
Head of Primary: Ms Dani:                       primary@arabunityschool.ae     
Key Stage 1: Y1-Y2: Ms Sadia                 sadia.arif@auschool.ae      
Key Stage 2: Y3-Y6: Mr Rocco                 rocco@arabunityschool.ae       
 
Secondary Boys (Y7-11): 
Head of Boys - Mr Robert                        headofboysschool@arabunityschool.ae   
 
Secondary Girls (Y7-11): 
Head of Girls - Ms Tasneem                    hog@arabunityschool.ae   
 
Sixth Form (Y12 & 13):                             
Head of Sixth Form - Ms Luanne            sixthformhead@arabunityschool.ae  
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This document has been designed in an effort to keep everyone 

as safe as possible while promoting efficient and successful 

learning.  

Let’s face every challenge that may come in the future positively 

together.  

LET’S GO AUS!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


